
 

 

 

 

Act 1240 Waiver Request 
 

District: Caddo Hills School District 

LEA Number: 4901000 

Superintendent: Deric Owens 

Email: dowens@caddohills.org 

Contact for Waiver: Deric Owens, Caddo Hills School District 

Contact Email: dowens@caddohills.org 

Contact Phone: 870-356-5700 (work); 870-356-8644 (cell) 

Date Received by DESE:  

 

 

The following documents must be submitted with the waiver request: 

1. Board resolution approving the waiver request 

2. Evidence of stakeholder involvement, including teachers and student families 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Waiver Request #1 

Topic: School Start Date 

Standards/Statutes/Rules: A.C.A. 6-10-106 

Duration Requested: 5 years 

Name of Open-Enrollment 
Charter Holding the Waiver 

Arkansas Virtual Academy 

Schools, Grades or Classes 
the Wavier Will Apply To 

K-12 

PURPOSE OF THE WAIVER 
(Must check at least one) 

☒  Enhance Student Learning Opportunities 

 

☐  Promote Innovation 

 

☐  Increase Equitable Access to Effective Teachers 

 
1. Provide a DETAILED RATIONALE explaining how the waiver will enhance student learning 

opportunities, promote innovation, or increase equitable access to effective teachers.  Include 
information about the problem or obstacle, if any, the waiver will help the district overcome.   

 
The Caddo Hills School District is requesting a waiver from A.C.A. 6-10-106, which establishes the first 
allowable day of class as the Monday of the week that contains August 19. For the FY25 school year that date 
is Monday, August 19, 2024. 
 
The specific waiver requested is to allow the school district to set first day of class to be "no earlier than 
Monday, August 12." 
 
The law as presently constructed results in a wide swing in the allowable opening date of school. At the 
earliest, it can be August 14, which was the case this year— fall of 2023. The latest possible first day is August 
20, which, under the law will be — fall of 2029. This waiver would next year allow school to open on the same 
relative date as this year. 
 
The advantages of this waiver include but are not limited to: 

A. The number of days for instruction the first semester would more closely align to the number of days for 

instruction in the second semester.  We are a four-day week school district.  The number of days 

required for a four-day school is 143.  We were able to start August 14 of this year according to the law 

and the number of days in the semesters were 70 for the first semester and 73 for the second 

semester.  Next year’s calendar with a start on August 19, 2024 gives 66 instructional days the first 

semester and 77 days the second semester.   

B. There would be an increase in the number of days of instruction prior to spring testing rather than days 

of instruction after spring testing.   

C. The ending of school term would align to community needs for the last day of school before Memorial 

Day.   

D. It would allow the district to keep the needed professional development days embedded within the 

school year for continuous real time learning and improvement for staff rather than all pre-loaded 

professional development before the school term.   

E. For inclement weather situations, it would allow a few days of makeup following Memorial Day prior to 

June should inclement prohibits instruction during school term. 

F. Student engagement is much higher at the beginning of the school year versus the ending of the school 

year.  Engaged students equate to more learning at any level. 

 



 
The granting of this waiver does not affect any other law, rule or procedure. The school year will remain the 
same length. It simply allows a district to continue with a school calendar that is structured as closely as 
possible to the current one, and avoids the dramatic change to the calendar which must result without the 
waiver. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2. Provide a detailed explanation of how the services being waived will be provided for students.   
 

 
There will not be a loss of services for students under this waiver.  Learning for students will be enhanced due 
to the number of days prior to spring testing and students are much more ready to learn in the beginning of a 
school year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3. Provide a detailed explanation of how the district will monitor and evaluate the effectiveness of the 

waiver. 
 

 
The district will monitor student assessment results and student attendance data related to the earlier start of 
the school year by no more than five days.  The movement of the start date should have a positive effect on 
state assessment scores and student attendance. 
 
The advantage is having more student instruction days prior to the state assessment.   
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General Feedback for Administration-19 responses

Admin is awesome, I really like my kids principal.
I absolutely agree they need to start the 12th
Yes. Start August 12.
This would be fine with me.
I’m game for whatever. Just tell me when to be at work. 😊
I think all of the things that will be accomplished by starting earlier will be beneficial 
for the students and school staff!
I will be happy with the change.
Love the idea of getting PD during the school year as it would be more beneficial to 
the teacher.
Proud of our school system
I think this would be helpful for the kids and the administration both. I don't have a 
problem with them starting on the 12th so they have more learning days during the 
school year and have more summer break days.
We’d rather be earlier in the year after we’ve had some time off because we’re more 
ready for school to begin by then.
Wish we could go back to 5 days instead of the 4 days each week
I believe our school has always done what is best for our kids and will continue to 
make education our top priority. If our administration believes that this is in the best 
interest of our kids and staff, then I will support them in that decision. We have the 
best school, that includes students, staff, and administration!
Good
Jacqueline Thomas Dad let me if you have questions or I can help in anyway.
How about we utilize Fridays for teacher in services. 4 day a week which quickly turns 
into 3 days with little notification for working parents is hard enough!
I think Fridays would be better served for in service training or continuing education or 
for staff Missing 2 schools days in a weeks time is not advantageous for students. I 
know certain staff work the WIN Fridays maybe skip a WIN Friday to do in service A 
few students missing one day is better than all students missing one day I have heard 
a lot of parents echo this same opinion and I agree with them Thanks for all the work 
the school does for the students and staff of this community
My opinion is this is a great opportunity also specially for the kids and school days so 
they can have a longer summer days
I'm responding as a staff member, obviously. I can not say whether I support the 
waiver request without a couple of concerns I currently have. My concerns are mainly 
having students at school more in August when it is so hot and dangerous to be 
outside. It can start the year off very stressful when the kids have to be inside all day. 
Also, we have gotten out before Memorial Day in the past so just how much earlier 
would this see us getting out than past years? Thanks!


